Aspiration Respect Endeavour

Alderton Hill, Loughton, Essex IG10 3JA t: 020 8508 1173 e: office@rodingvalley.net www.rodingvalley.net

Headteacher: Mrs S Jenner Chief Executive Officer: Mr P Banks



27th January 2021

Dear students and parent/carers

Please can I reassure all students that the latest Year 13 report that was sent out earlier this week is based on student performance up until the start of January, when the data was submitted by staff. Whilst this is an indication of how students have performed up until that date there is still plenty of time from now until the summer term to improve.

At this moment in time we await further Government guidance on exactly how post 16 students will be graded. However, in the meantime all we ask is that students attend all online lessons, complete all tasks to the best of their ability and meet all deadlines. That way if all this information is considered in making final judgments you will have done all you can to get the best possible grades.

As soon as we receive confirmation of exactly what evidence is to be used to determine grades we will of course inform you immediately.

Can I take this opportunity to congratulate all of you for your continued diligence and conscientious attitude at this very challenging time. If at any stage you need additional support please do get in touch and I will do all I can to help.

Yours faithfully

Mr M Fletcher Assistant Headteacher Director of Sixth Form

Mathet

Mr R Mammen Senior Deputy Headteacher

Janmen























